

I welcome the opportunity of an informal Development Session for each of the three Committees, to provide members with the opportunity to identify the most important issues where we can be most effective. However, I share the view that there should be some formality in the recording of these meetings.

At the time of writing, the Three Committees have not had their separate (consecutive) meetings to consider the Transformational program. The outcomes will be channelled through Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel to the Executive. 

Another current issue is the report of the cross party Task & Finish Working Group (which I chair) on the Lease Car arrangements. We are scheduled to present our findings to the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel meeting of 16th July, but this date was set before we had finalised our consultations. In the event, although our remit was focussed on the Green Agenda, this exercise has proved to be more wide ranging than we anticipated and we have deferred our presentation to the Panel’s August meeting. Any recommendations which emerge from this will then be put before the Executive.

On the Carlisle-Allerdale ICT Initiative, the minutes of our meeting record the important contribution to this project made by our own IT Manager Mr Nutley.

 We had the opportunity to question the Manager Designate, Mr Kirkpatrick following his presentation. This is a significant collaborative effort between the two authorities with potential for further development in different areas, and possibly extending to include other authorities. The Panel would support such future developments, which would be predicated on a sound business platform with IT supporting them, rather than as pure IT projects. The Panel wish to be updated on progress in six months. 

In the Transformational Programme, the Cleaner, Greener, Safer and Learning City mantras are to be replaced by The Economy and The Environment.  Our concern here is that, whilst recognising education is the responsibility of the County Council, the commitment to learning and education and creation of high value jobs, should be incorporated under the Economy banner. 

Dr Taylor as Head of Scrutiny explained the arrangements under Councillor Call For Action. It would seem that this is an arrangement where as a last resort and when all other avenues have been exhausted, a Councillor can submit a CCfA through the O&S office. Interestingly CCfA’s can be across wards and between County and District. This has been in place since April but there have been no CcfA’s as yet.

Despite the impasse on the Pay and Workforce Strategy (PWS) programme, progress, or lack of it, was discussed openly and without rancour and the union representative contributed to the discussion. However, it was felt that the Panel should not be seen as having a negotiating role in this issue and so did not wish to convene a special meeting specifically on this subject. 

The Provisional Outturn (Financial) Reports as presented to the Panel, showed a significant underspend under the various headings, both Revenue and Capital.  For the former, £2.56M was returned to restore the Council’s Projects Reserve, but projections are for a shortfall against the minimum figure for the period 2010/11. On Capital projects, the outturn showed an apparent underspend of  £4.1M but after allowing for committed expenditure this was reduced to only £2,532. The Panel are concerned at this level of carry forward which appears to be disproportionate to the total capital programme. 

We look forward to a constructive programme for this year.

Councillor Trevor Allison ……………..

Chairman

Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel
2nd July 2009
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